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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE LARRY GESOFF: This
is the time and place set by the Pennsylvania Public
Utility Commission for an initial hearing by telephone
on the Complaint of Jamie Swelling against National
Fuel Gés Distribution Corporation at Docket €-20065896.

I am Larry Gesoff, the administrate law judge
assigned to this proceeding. I ncté the appearance of
Jamie Swelling on behalf of himself and Lee E. Hartz on
behalf of National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation.

Mr. Swelling, you brought this complaint before
the Commission and you have the burden of proof, which
means that whatever testimony ydu put on has to outway

whatever testimony National Fuel Gas Distribution

Corporation puts on. I am going to swear you in now.

(Withess was sworn.)

JAMIE SWELLING

-

having been duly sworn, testified under oath as

follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
JUDGE GESOFF: State your name, please.
MR. SWELLING: Jamie Swelling.
JUDGE GESOFF: What is your address?
MR. SWELLING: 521 W. 16th‘Street, first
floor.

JUDGE GESOFF: Is that Erie, Pa. 165022
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MR. SWELLING: Yes.

JUDGE GESOFF: And you are a customer of
National Fuel at that address; is that correct?

ME. SWELLING: Yes, sir.

JUDGE GESOFF: That is‘an apartment; right?

MR. SWELLING: Yes. |

JUDGE GESOFF: And who resides with you?

MR. SWELLING: Nobody. |

JUDGE GESOFF: Well, T hear some voices in

- the background. I hear some people.

MR. SWELLING: I am not home. I am at a
friend’s house. |

JUDGE GESOFF: You are not at 521 W. 16th
Street?

MR. SWELLING: No, I am not. I am staying
over at a friend’s house. | |

JUDGE GESOFF;‘ And what is your telephone
number at the W. 16th Street address?

MR.‘SWELLING: I don’t have a phone. All I
have is my cell phone.

JUDGE GESOFF: You gave this number along
with the 521 W. 16th Street address on your complaint
form.

MR. SWELLING: This is my cell phone nunber.

I don’t have a home phone.
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JUDGE GESOFF: Oh, I am sorry.  I bég your

pardénﬁ Now I understand. ;
So you are saying that you reside alone at that
address? |
- "MR. SWELLING: Yes.

JUDGE GESQFF: Okay. Can you tell me the
nature of your complaint? ‘

MR. SWELLING: Okay. I moved in probably
about éix or seven months agcQ And a guy came out. I

guess he was an investigator or something. And he

said that me, Angelo Pulliam, and Melissa Knight,

Ronnie Knight, that we were all living there at the
same time. |

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. You gave someé names and
could you go over thém élowly, please.

MR. SWELLING: Angelo Pulliam, P-u-l=1-i-a-m.

JUDGE GESOFF: P-u-l1 -- is that two 1’s?

MR. SWELLING: Two, yeah.

JUDGE GERSOFF: Okay. Angelo Pulliam -~-

MR. SWELLING: BAnd Melissa Knight and Ronnie
Knight. And he tried to figure that we were,allyliving,
there at the same time and which all of their bills
together, it came out to be like ten thousand dollars.
I wrote him a letter and said, if you lock at the

uscage from the time that'they were living there and
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from when I was living there, you can tell that I be

here by myself because I am never even home. If I lived
there with all of these people during the wintertime,
they could sée a big difference in the gas from them
living there and from the time that I started living
there. For some reason, they think T was staying there

with them all of the time and I showed them my Florida

 state I.D. I just moved up here from Florida, and I

gave them the address to where Melissa stayed in New
York, and that was aﬁ 41 Stewart Street, Buffalo,'New
York. And I told him that Ronhie Knight was
incarcerated. So I don‘t feel that I was living with
them when Melissa Knight and Ronnie Knight had gas
serVice at 41‘Stewart Street in Buffalo, New York, so
how can they be living in two spots at one time?

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. I am taking notes.

- Are you married, sir?

MR. SWELLING: No, I am not.

JUDGE GESOFF: Do you have any children?
MR. SWELLING: One. |

JUDGE GESOFF: &nd how old is your child?
MR. SWELLING: Four. .

JUDGE GESOFF: Where is‘your child living?
MR. SWELLING: She lives in Florida.

JUDGE GESOFF: All right. Do you have
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anything else, sir,vbefdfe I ask Mr. Hartz if he has
any gquestions for you?

MR. SWELLING: No, 1 don’t.

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. Mr. Hartz, do you have
any queétions?

MR. HARTZ: Yes, Your Honor. Thank you.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. HARTZ: |
| Q Mr. Swelling, you said that’yqu.afe at a
friend’s house right now. Can you tell ﬁs‘What tﬁe
address is? |
A 1286 E. Delaean Stréet+ D»ewl&a-enaFn‘

Are you staying there long term?
No, I am just visiting.
When did you mo?e to‘Pennsyivania?
About seven months ago.

You don‘t recall what specific month?

e L S © - o)

No, I don‘t. Go back seven or eight months.

Q If 1 were to say that you moved to

Pennsylvania in June, you wouldn’t know if that is

right or not?

A I'doh’t have the records here where I coﬁld
tell you the exact mohth and date that I aamé.

Q' But'riqht}nOW‘you can’t remember’what month

it is?
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No, I can't.

And you came from Florida?

> 0w

Yes, sir. |

o) Now, you had filed the formal Pbc Conplaint,
the reason why we are having this hearing,'in February
of 2006; do you remember that?

JUDGE GESOFFS Hold on, Mr. Hartz. There was
some rattling by a microphone and I didn’t pick up your
full question. You~filédkthe formalkPUC Conplaint _—

| MR. HARTZ: In February of 2006.
Is that correct?
A Yes, it is.
Q And do you recall in’March,’specifically
March 10th of 2006, I sent a 1etter to you with an

answer to the Public Utility Commission that contained

an answer to your formal complaint?

A Yes, I do.

Q Do you have that document with you?
A No, I don’t.
Q I asked and I guess this is a question that I

will pose to Your Honor. There was some New Matter

contained in that complaint to which we did not receive
a response, and generally the rules of the Public
Utility Commission would say that New Matter that

contains factual allegations and there was not a
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response to that would be deemed admitted.’ For the
purposes of this proceeding, I am going to walk you
through some of those questions to see if you have any
knowledge of that, or would admit or deny the
statements that were made in that. Do you have that
document somewhere where you can get it or is it not
there because you are at a friend’s house?

A I didn’t know that I would need it, so I
didn’t bring it with me, |

Q  Well, I will kind of walk you through that.

MR. HARTZ: Your Honor, if you have that, you
can get 1it. o

JUDGE GESOFF: Yes, I havekit‘
BY MR. HARTZ:

Q On page 2, paragraph 8, National Fuel made
the statement that the Erie County Aséessment Office
lists Angelo Pulliam and Melissa Knight as owners of
the premises. The premises is 521 W. 6th Street is the
address I have, or W. 16th Street, I am sorry.

Mr. Swelling, do you have any knowledge as to
whether or not that is a correct statement?

A ‘T believe I have seen that on there, okay,
but, I mean, that has.nothing to do with me. Once I
take over ownership of the apartmeht, whatever they

owe, I am not entitled to pay that bill.
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Do you say you rent from them?
Yes, sir.
Do you have a lease?

I can get one.

Lol S = I R @

Do you have one?

A No. They didn’t ask me for one. All I did is
£ill out an application and they didn’t give me a lease
or nothing.

Q Why when you applied for service did you tell
the service representative'that you had a lease?

A I don’t recall telling her that.

Q You don’t agree with that statement?

A No, I don’t.

Q

Paragraph 9 of the New Matter, National Fuel

avers that Angele Pulliam and Melissa Knight resided at

the second floor unit, or the first floor unit, at the
address of 521 W. 16th Street. Also perhaps Carlota
Pulliam and Ronald Knight have lived at the address.
Do you have any knowledge whether or not any of those
individuals lived at the address?

| A As far as I know, I Xnow Angelo's mom lives
upstairs. As far as Ron Knight, I never ﬁet the guy.

Q Did you know either Melissa Knight or Angelo

Pullian before they moved to PennsyIVania?

A No, I didn’t. I met Angelo at a barber shop.
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0 When was that?

p:4 i don’t know exactly. A couple of Weeks
after I got here, because my sister stays up here, and
I was in with her, and I was going around trying to get
employment, and I ended up getting a job at a barber
shop, and Angelo told me that he would probably go to
school, and he had an apartment for rent, just from the
conversation that was going on in the barber shop.

Q What barber shop was that?,

A At the time, it was called Bubka’s World.

Q Where i1s that located? | '

A It’s on W. 18th Street, right across the
street from Casandra’s.

Q I am goihg to skip some of the paragraphs in
the’New Matﬁer based on what you said there. Paragraph
13 says that on July 29th, Mr. Jamie Swelling contacted
Nation Fuel and requested to have service at 521 W.
16th Street in your name. 1Is that a correct statement?

A Yes, it is. | |

Q It also states that at the time you provided
identification and stated that you had é lease for the
property. Is that a correct statement or not?

A No. I told you I don’t recall saying that.

Q You don’t recall or it’s incorrect? |

A I don’t redall saying that. I don’t know
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1 if it’s incorrect. I don’t recally saying I have a

2 lease.

3 0 You don’t remember one way or the other?

4 A Nope. ’ |

5 Q Thén'it says that after the delay resulting
6 from a leaky house line, a meter waskSet at the

f premises on Septebmer 7th, 2005. Do you have any

8 , knowled@e of that situation?

9 A The pipe that was leaking, yeah.

| 10 ' L Q Okay, what happened there? |

11 | A I called to tell them that I smeiled gas and
12 I don’t remember if it was that same day or the next
13 day that a technician’came'out and he found the leaks
14 | AHd he tightened up the pipes.’

15 ‘Q Technician from where?

16 A National Fuel.
17 Q The pipes where?
18 A In the basement.
19 Q Oh which side of the meter, do you kndw that?
20 A No. I didn’t go down there with him.
21 Q Well, the reason I askéd is because it’s not
22 | generally National Fuel’s practice to perform repairs
23 on the house line side of the meter and our records
24 ; indicate they were performed on the housevline side.

25 Are you certain that it was a National Fuel technician
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or perhaps it was someone else?

A I am positive, because the same’guy that came
and turned on the gas is the same guy that went down
and he said he had a cou?le of pipes that wés loose,
and he tightened them up, and this was information. I
don’t know. Maybe he wasn’t supposed to have did it,
but the guy that turned on the gas is thé same‘guy'that
came back fixed it.

Q Well, I know that according to our records,
the service man went out to the house and turned on the
gas again, but that would have been after any repairs
were effectuated. Was anyone else in the house

regarding the gas situation in the meantime?

A Nope.

0 Not that you can remember?

A I know there wasn‘t nobody there.

Q Now, you were just a tenant at this time; is

. that correct?

A Yes, sir. |

Q And Nationél Fuel tells you that there were
leaks somewhere in the system or whatever. Did you
tell the landlord that?

A No. Because naturally if the gaskgets turned
on the Same day and within a few hours; ybu smell gés;

you are going to call National Fuel back because they
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are the ones that just turned the gas on.

Q I guess I am a little confused as to what
happened.
A The gas got turned on in the morning time. I

guess iﬁ was in the morning. Don’t guote me on that.
The gas got turned on that day. I smelled gas. As a
nmatter of fact, my neighbor across the street works for
National Fuél‘ I went and qgot her and she said that --
sbéfcame out and I said, do you smell Qas and she said
yes. She gave me a 1-800 number or something to call

and I called. I can’t remember if it was the same day

- or that morning, but National Gas came out to check

that meter outside. He didn’t see the meter outside.
He went in the basement for a minute, and he said I can
fix the problem, you have a couple of loose pipes.‘ Now
you can take it that that is not National Fuel5s
practice, but I know who fixed them. |

Q And you séy‘all of this happened on the same
day?

A I tell you, eitbér the same day or the
following day.

 Q our records indicate -- see if you agree with

thiskor not -=- we have agreed you appled for servicé on
7/29/05, which ig July 29, 2005, and you said that is

correct; right?
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A I believe so, yes.

0 Our records indicate that we checkéd-the
meter on August 5th, 2005. Does that sound about
right?

oA I‘dian’t write this down on the calendar.
Ybu have all of the documentation there. I didnft
write all of this down to say okay, I am going to have

a hearing on such and such a date. I can’t say that.

The only thing I can do is remember what happened. I

don’t know what day they happéned on. All I‘remember
is what happehed. ,}

Q vWell, the specific date is not necessarily
important. Do you remember it being about a week after
you applied for service that someone came and attempted
to set a meter? v _

A I don’t know if I was theré or not. All I
know, I was there when he came to turn thé gas on. I
don’t know ncthing about coming'to‘sét no'meier‘ I know
when I got there, there wasn’t no meter. | |

Q Do you know why?

A No.

Q Our records also indicate then that we
attempted to reschedule the meter settinq or turning on

the gas for about another week, August 16th. Nobody

~was there. We tried again on August 22nd, and nobody
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was there. Do you remember that at 511?
| A No, I don’t.

Q The records indicate that the meter was
actually put in and the gas turned on in early
Septenber, September 7th. Do you remember that? Does
that sound about right?

A I don’t know. I didn’t write these dates
dowrn. | |

o] But you only remember one persoh showing up
at your house?

A I was working. |

Qk, I thought you said before that you were in
when the guy came~to‘turn‘the’qas on?

A I did. There was the one time he came and
turned it on. I do remember that. He said that he had

to light the furnace and the water tank.

0 Do you remember if that was July, August or
September?
A I don’t know. I mean, I didn’t write the

dates down. I didn’t write every time he came or
attempted to come up to turn the gas on. I‘didn't
write it dowﬁ on the calendarsy

Q Now, you said you smelled gas?

A Yes, I did.

0 And you called National Fuel?



10

11

12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

S22

23

24

25

Page 18

A Yes.

Q Did you call a 1-800 number?
A I believe I called a 1-800 number. If I was

not home, I relied on the lady across the street
because she is the one that gave me the 1-800 number.

I believe it was a 1~800 nunmber. She told me to call

~and I don‘t know if they came out the same day that I

called or it was the first thing the next morning. But

I know that the same guy that turned the gas on was the

same guy that came back and fixed the meter.

Q We don’t'have ény records of anyone calling
in to report a leakage of gas, which is somethiﬁg we
generally like to kéeé«pretty tight records on. Do you
remember what month that was?

A The sanme day'that the gaé got turned on, I
smelled the leék. So whatever records that you have of
the day the gas got turned on, that same day. And I
know fof a fact that somebody that came out from
National Fuel and checked the meter.

Q Well, that I would understand. Somebody

would definitely check the leak but they wouldn’t fix

it.
A A hundred percent, the same guy that came out
and checked the leak, he fixed the leak. I am one

hundred percent sure on that.
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Q Paragraph 14 states that September 12, 2005
-- I know you are not good with dates -- a National
Fuel Gas service man reported that Angélo Pulliam waé
still residing at the resiaencé and it did not appear
that Mr. Swelling resided there. Do you have any
knowledge of that?

A The day he came, Mr. pulliam came to pick up
his rent money. And I guess him and the guy thét came
got into some kind of verbal confrontation, you know,
about a bill that he owed. I don’‘t know. I know that
they got into an argument about Angelo owed some money
and Melissa owed some money. I Qasn't really paying
attention. I just walked off. That was their business.

Q So when you moved into the house, absolutely

nobody lived there?

A Not a soul.

o Not Angelo Pulliam?
7.3 No.

0 Not Melissa Knight?
A No.

Q He just happened to be there to pick up the
rent‘money that day? |

A Yes, sir.

0 Do you know where he livés now?

A I pelieve he lives in Buffalo, New York.
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Q Does he drive down to pick up the rent money?
A I give it to his mom upstairs.

Q You didn’t give it to his mom that day,

A He hadn’t moved yet.

Q Where was he living?

A I don’t know. All I know 1s he come back. I
don’t hang with the guy, you Kknow. I don’t ask where
do you live. That is none of my business. All I know
is he come back and I give him his money, and he give
me a receipt, and he goes about his way, and I go about
nine.

Q All right. You said he hadn’t moved so I
assume you knew where he lived. Did you know he lived
sonewhere and then he moved? |

A I know when I lived there, ndbody stayed
there. There was no furniture, no nothing. The only
thing that was working there was the water.

Q and you don’t know whereﬂAhgelo Pulliam lived
when you moved in?

A No, I don’t.

Q And he moved from wherever that was to

- somewhere else; right?

A All I know was he said he was going to

school. Wherever he moved to, I haven’t got the
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slightest idea.

Q Okay. Paragraph 15 states that én Septenmber
13th, 2005, National Fuel conducted a security |
investigation. During this investigation, Ange1o
Pulliam states that he lived at the premises, 521 W.
16th Street, and Mr. Jamie Swelling also lived there.
Mr. Pulliam was informed by the Respondent that "we
need to verify Mr. Swelling’s identity." Do vyou
remember that at all or have any recollection of that?

A No, I don’t. We need to have Mr. Pulliam on

the phone so we can ask him some of these gquestions. I

can’t answer guestions of something that I have no

knowledge of.
Q You have no knowledge whatsoever?

A I ¢an’t answer guestions for him. I can only

-

“answer guestions pertaining to me. I can’/t answer

questions about Melissa; I can’t answer‘questibns about
Ronnie; I can't answer guestions about Angelo. I don’‘t

know what went on before I got there. I can’t answer

~those gquestions. Those are questions that you should be

asking him.
| Q You have no knowledge?
A Knowledge of what?
Q The statement that I just read?
X ,

No, I don’t.
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A | All I have to tell you, at the time that I
was living there, Melissa Knight and Ronnie Khight had
gas service in Buffalo, ﬁew York, at 41 Stewart Street.
If you check that out, that woulé clear this whole
thing up.
| What was that address?

41 Stewart Street.

S~t-e~w-a-r~t?

I o B A

Yes, sir. The same time that I was living
there, they had gas service at Bufallo, New York and
that would tell you that they were not living there.
and that would put an end to this whole thing.

Q All right. The next paragraph, No. 16, says
that “on September 14, 2005, a representative from the
Respondent =-- that is National Fﬁel —- went~to the
property. At this time both Mr. Swelling and Mr.
Pulliam were present. 'Mr, Swelling provided a Florida
driver’s license and a social sécurity card." Do you

remember that day?

A Yos.

Q Both you were there and Mr. Pulliam was
there?

A Yes.

Q Why were you both there?

A Because he was coming to check =- I told him
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that the toilet wasn’t flushing right.

Q . Wasn’t it because he told you that you needed
to provide identification to National Fﬁel?

A Huh? |

| Q Wasn?t it because he told you based on the
prior days cohversation that you needed to provide
idéncification to National Fuel?

A I don’t remember about that.

0 You just happenedyto'be there to fix the
toilet when our security man showed up for an
investigation?

A I mean, like I said, I don’t know nothing

about this security thing. All I know is I got a bill

in the mail and it was a ten thousand dollar gas bill.

I could see if it was a thousand bucks, five hundred
bucks, something 1ike'that, but ten thouSand dollars,
and then you want to ask me all of these questions
about months and months ago, and liké 1 said, if I knew
it would come to this, I would have wrote all ofythis
down. You are trying to trick me, that is what you are
trying to do.

Q Trick you?

A | Yeah. ‘

Q Just say that you don’t know.

A

okay. I told you, I didn’t write all of this



10
11

12

13

14
15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23
24

25

Page 24

stuff down.

0 That is fine. I accept when you say you

‘don’t know, but T do have questions that I have to ask.

A Okay.‘

Q0 Continuing in that paragraph, it says that
you provided a Florida driver’s 1icense‘that you
mentioned and you provided a social security card. So
déyyou remember providing that to the National Fuel
man?

A Yes. ,

Q And you stated that atrthat time you did not
have a lease for the premises, as you stated before.
Do you remember making that statement?

A Earlier you saidAthat I have a‘lease. Now
did I say I had a lease or I didn’t have a lease?

0 No. When you called to apply for service, I
asked you if you sald that you had a lease for the
premises, and you said you don’‘t remember. You said
you don’t remember if you did or didn’t say that. Now
I am asking you if during ﬁhat day when you were at the

premises with Mr. Pulliam and the NFG service man, you

mpade the statement that you did not have a lease for

the premises as you stated before when you made the
application. Do you remember making that statement?

A I don’t remember telling anybody that I had a
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lease bécause I never had a lease. I am freevﬁo move’
any time I want to.

0 And you don’t remember‘making that statement
to the National Fuel man during that investigation?

A Nope.

Q’ And do you remember Mr} Pulliam stating that
his mother owned the property that day?

A No, I dori’t,.. I didn’t know who owned it.
You don’t or you didn’t?
I didn’f know who owns it,

Do you know now who owns it?

L P 0

Yeah. Of course I know aftef all’that paper
work and all the hassle that T went through.

= o} Could you repeat that? I didn‘t éatch it.i
Of course I know who owns it now. |
Okay. Who owns it? |

Angelo Pulliam and Melissa Knight.

o S T & S S

You said something about paper work. What
were you referring to there?

A All the paper work that I havé been getting
in the mail and things of that nature, and all the
hassle ﬁhat I went through. |

0 Do you recall Mr. Pulliam durinq'that period
making a statement that you should contact the PUC to

stop the termination of natural gas service?
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A I don’t know. He might have. He pointed me

in this direction. I know that he was the one that told

me about the PUC because I never thought of it.

Q The next paragraph is No. 17. It says that’
the complaihant’s account -- that’s your accoﬁnt,at
this address ~- has been opened since October of 2005.
Does that sound about right to you?

A I don’t know. I gueés.‘ You got all the
paper work. |

Q It‘says, “since that time, no payments have
been received on the account and the balance has
increased to $1,134." Now that was written in March.‘
&s of March, have you made any payments on your natufal
gas bill whatsoever?

A I just made a payment for five hundred and
some dollars and that was all I owed. Like I say, I am
never even there. For how the gag is for the whole

wintertime, I hardly even be there. So that should tell

you right now that T live by myself, I am very goad. I

got so much stuff that I got going on. I don‘t even
burn gas. |

0] You are making things a little more
complicated for yourself. |

A Because the‘payments that they wanted me to

pay was outrageous. They were asking for hundreds and
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hundreds of dollars that I didn’t owe.

Q Let me ask you a pretty easy gquestion. Have
you personally ever written a check to National Fuclk
for natural gas, yes or no?

A Excuse me?

Q Have you pérsonally evér written a check or

made a payment to National Fuel for natural gas?

A No, because that wasn’t what4théy‘were asking
for. S
MR. HARTZ: No further guestions, Your Honoxr .
JﬁDGE GESOFF: Okay. Do you have a witness?
MR. HARTZ: VYes. We have Kathy Whipple, Your
- Honor .

KATHIE WHIPPLE

having been duly sworn, testified under ocath as

follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
JUDGE GESOFF: State your name and spell it,
please. | ‘
MS. WHIPPLE: My name is Kathie Whipple,
W-h=i-p~p~l-e.

JUDGE GESOFF: W-h-i-p-p-l-e?
MS. WHIPPLE: Yes.
JUDGE GESOFF: And it’s K-a-t-h?

MS. WHIPPLE: i-e.
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JUDGE GESOFF: Okay. Go ahead, Mr. Hartz.

BY MR. HARTZ:

Q Miss Whipple, are YOu currently employed?

A Yes, I am.

Q And where do you work?

A National Fuel.

Q How long have you worked there?

A Twenty-seven years.

Q What is your current position,at Natiohal
Fuel?

A Director of Quality Assurance. | |

Q And’what are your responsibilities generally

in that position?

A I oversee the informal and formal complaints
with the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission.

0 What generally will you do when a coﬁplaint
comes in? |

A What I do is accumulate all of the

information that goes with that particular formal case.

Q You review all of NFG’s records?
A That is correct.
Q And do you review any investigation that

‘would be present on an acount?

A Yes.

@ Do you review the billing history?
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A Yes. Correct.
Q Essentially all of the information on the
account?

A Yes.

Q And do you speak with other folks that are

‘associated with the account, either account reps,

security folks, those type of people?
A Yes, I do.
Q ’And all of that is part of your duties and
you doc@ment all of that in the file, I assume?
A That is correct.
MR. HARTZ: Your Honor, before I ask Miss

Whipple any further testimony, I have a housekeeping

" matter. You will notice on the group of exhibits that

1 have sent labled A through I on April 17th, 2006, I‘d
like to turn your attention to Exhibit A. This is a
dbcument that’is available on the web page of the Erie
County Assessment Office of real estate transfers. I
an going to ask that you take judicial notide of this
document as a public record maintained by a government

authority, and the relevant portion of this document is

~about three quarters of the way down. There is an

asterisk there that shows the sale of this house from a
Joseph J. DiCorpo to Angelo Pulliam and Melissa Knight.

JUDGE GESOFF: oOkay.
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MR. HARTZ: NFG Exhibit A. That is the first

page of that. The next three pages are a deed for the

property, which is also filed in the Erie County Court

House. And it shows a sale of the property or a deed,

actually a mortgage, from Fizel Enterprises with Angelo

"Pulliam and Melissa Knight, and I also would ask that

’judicial notice be taken of that document as a public

record.

JUDGE GESOF¥: Very well.
(Whereupon, NFG Exhibit A was marked for
identification.)

BY MR. HARTZ:

0 Miss. Whipple, I just want to ask you some

gquestions about the currert account. Do you have that

account number handy?

A Yes, I do.

Q And what is that account number?

A 6065688

Q And what is the name that is associated with
that account?

’A The primary name on the account is Jamie
Swelling. cheﬁer, we have Anqelo Pulliam and Melissa
Knight have been added to the account as well as their
prior balances.

Q Do you know why they were added to the
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account?

A Yes. Based on the decision made by the Bureau
of Consumer Services of the Public Utility Commission.

o] Can you tell me generally what that decision
was?

A The decision is a lengthly decision. It
stated that Mr. Swelling was responsible for the entire
balance on the account; |

Q@  Jumping around just a littlé bit, I‘’d like to
draw Miss Whipple’s and your attention to NFG Exhibit

I. Mr. Swelling, I don’t know if vou have it with you,

but I sent:the letter'on April 17, 2006 with document

Exhibit I attached as part of those documents.

Miss Whipple, do you recognize that document?
(Whereupon, NFG Exhibit I was marked for
identification.)

A Yes, I do.

Q And can you tell me what that is?

A That is a decision issued by the Bureau of
Consuner Services and the Public Utility Conmission for

~=- they have listed Melissa Knight, Swelling, and

‘Pulliam.

Q In the resolution section, could you read
paragraph 1 and I won’t make you read the whole thing.

A The first one is that "the informal complaint
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of Jamie Swelling is dismissed.“ kand No. 2 is that "it
has been verified by National Fuel Gas Distribution
Corp. that Angelo Pulliam has beén,and is still
residing at the property. Mr. Angelo Pulliam is
jointly and severally responsible for the accounts that
adcumulated while he‘&as~at the prcperty benefitting
from the services as follows:" ‘
Q That is good. We will go through the rest in

due COurse, |

MR. SWELLING: Am I allowed to say something?

JUDGE GESOFF: Well, you are out of order,
but what do you want to say?

MR‘ SWELLING: I am SOrry.

JUDGE GESOFF: You can save it until she is

‘finished, but what do you want to say now?

MR. SWELLING: They never told me how they
proved that.Angelo»Pdlliam,'they never proved to me how
he was staying there. ; |

JUDGE GESOFF: All right. I understand. We
are going to hear about that. Go ahead, Mr. Hartz.

MR. HARTZ: Thank you.

BY MR. HARTZ:
Q So this is the BCS decision, the one that you
referred to as to whykthose other names were added to

the account?
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A Yes; that is correct.

0] When was the most recent account fof Me.
Swelling, when was that opened?

A That was opened July 29th, 2005.

0 And what generally hppened to initiate the
opening of that account?

A Mr. Swelling contacted National Fuel and
requested that service be placed in his name at that
address, as the previous account was shut off for non
payment and also a theft of service account.

Q Did Mr. Swelling provide identification to
National Fuel'aﬁ that time?

A Accordinq‘to our records, ves, he did.

0 And do you know is it National Fuel’s
practice if the premises is a leased premises or rented
premises to ask for a copy’of the lease?

A Yes. |

Q Did Mr. Swelliﬁg provide a copy of the deed
or lease at that time?

A He stated that he had a lease but he did not
provide a copy at that tine. |

0 Now, that is something that you gleaned from
National Fuel’s records? |

A Yes. |

Q Now, you mentioned previously theft of
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service at the residence. I guess we talked a little
bit about it during Mr. Swelling’s testimony. Was
there a meter at the premises when the serViée was
applied for?

A When he applied for the service, no.

Q Did National Fuel, after he applied, actually
attempt to set a meter at the premises?

A Yes, we did.

Q Basically describe for me what happened.

A We attempted to set the meter for Mr.

Swelling on Rugust 5th, 2005, but there were house line

leaks at that time, so we were unable to set the meter.
We rescheduled the meter for the 22nd of August and the
29th of August, and both times there was no‘access to
the area that we needed. We did finally set the meter
the 7th of September, 2005.

| o) Okay. After that, after the meter was set in
September of 2005, what was the next contact that
National Fuel had regarding the account?

A That was September 12th, 2005, National

Fuel was notified thét the prior rate payer, which was
Angelo Pulliam, had a large balance at that time. He
was also responsible for the theft of service and he

was still living at that address, and that Mr. Swelling

was not living there.
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Q  Okay. Do you know who informed National

Fuel of that? Was it a service man?

A Yes, it was.
Q. It was a service man?
A Yes.

Q What did National Fuel do in response to that
information?

A At that time we went immediately to the
residence to investigate and we found that the names on
the mail box were Knight and Pulliam, the prior rate
payers. National Fuel left at that time a three day
notice for'terminAtion for possible fraud.

Q Did National Fuel make any other visitations
to the property? ’ |

A Yes. On the 13th of September, 2005, a
National Fuel Security Department employee went to the
address and found that Angelo Pulliam was still living
there. At that timé Mr. Pulliam stated that he and Mr.
Swelling lived there. And National Fuel advised him at
that timekthat we needed to verify the identity of Mr.
Swelling and an appointment was made the next day.

Q Obviously you weren’t the personkthat'went
out ﬁa do that investigation. Did you obtain that
information from National Fuel’s records?

A Yes, I did.
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Q And that is part of the file that YOu put
together during the course of the investigation of this
complaint?

A That is correct.

Q What happened whenkthat,appointment was set
thé next day? k

A~ Both Mr. Pulliam and Mr. Swelling were there.
Mr. Swelling provided a Florida driver’s license and
his S.S. I.D. as proof of identification. Mr. Swelling
stated he did not have a lease for the property as he
previously stated. Mr. Pulliam advised us at that time
that his mother owned the property. When ourvsecurity’
employee questioned him as to why the area assessment

office listed he and Melissa Knight as owners, he did

- not have any response. He did tell Mr. Swelling to file

a PUC complaint because that would stop the termination
of service.

Q Okay. I am gong to throw you for a little
bit of a loop here. When Mr. Swelling was testifying
here, he mentioned an address in Buffalo. He said that
we miqht be able to find the records for that address.
That meter was at 41 Stewart Street.

A Yes.

0 ‘And did you happen to, after hé mentioned

that address, look for those records?
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A Yes, I did.

Q And can you tell me what you found?

A I just found there were two accounts: one
under the name of Melissa Knight from February 21st,
2005 to April 1st of 2005, and one for a Ronnié Knight,
April 13th, 2005 to July 13th, 2005. |

Q The account for Melissa Knight, that opened
in February of 2005 and closed in April of 200572

A Yes;

0 When was the main account in question, the
one we are talking about hefe with Mr. Swelling, when
was that one openéd?; |

A For Mr. Sweliing?

o} Yes. If I remember from his testimony, it was
either July, September, October, or August of last
year?

A It woﬁid have been set September of 2005.

Q Okay. I think we had said the meter was set
on September 7th of 20057

A Yes,

Q So that was obviously after this Melissa
Knight account in Buffalo was tcrminated?

A Correct.

Q Okay. Were there any other records that youk

found at that 41 Stewart Street in Buffalo for Melissa
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Knight or any of the other names that were mentioned?

A No.
Q How would you search for those recbrds?
A I would search for those by the address.
Q And is that on a main frame sysﬁem?
A Yes. It is on a main frame computer system.
Q kAnd you had access to that during the
hearing? |

a vYes, I did.

Q Is that the normal way in which ybu would
search for the records at that address even if we
weren't in the situation that we are in right now?

A VYes.

Q I want to ask you some questions, and

probably'the easiest way to ask you would be to do

‘this. It would be tngo through the exhibits that were

sent both to Your Honor and to Mr. Swélliﬁg‘prior to
today. The first is NFG Exhibit B.
(Whereupon, NFG Exhibit B was marked for
identification.) |
Miss Whipple, do you recognize that document?
A Yes, I do.
Q And could you tell me what that is?
A It:is a notation from Melissa Knight.
Q

And what is the date on there?
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A October 28th, 2004.
Q And what does it say?

A It says, "Ronnie Knight resides at 521 W.

“16th st., 1st floor, with myself, Melissa Knight," and

in parentheses, it says, "sister.®

Q Okay. Do you know why National Fuelyhas that
notation in their file dr why you would have occasion
to have something like that?

A We would have kept that information with
regard to that particular accounth We would have kept
that on file.

Q Any particular reason why Melissa Knight
would have sent something like that?

A It would have been for our L.I.R.A. Program,

our low income program. It would have been to notify us

of people that are residing at that particular address.
Q and is this something that National Fuel
would keep in its permanent records with regard to

either the address or the account, it follows along

~ with that paper work?

A Yes.,
(Wwhereupon, NFG Exhibit ¢ was marked for
identification.) |

o) Turning to N?G Exhibit C as in cat, do you

recognize that document?



10

11

12

13
14
18

16

17

18
19
20
21

22

23

24

Page 40

a Yes, I do.

Q Can you tell me what that document is?

A This is an account statement for Melissa
Knight.

Q Do you know who prepared that documeﬁt?

A Yes, I do. I did.

Q Can you tell me what account this account

statement is for?

A Yes. It is for 521 W. 1é6th Street, the first

floor.

0 ‘i seekthere is an account number on there sd
it is specific to that account number?

A Yes.

Q@  And it appears to havé encnmpéssed the dates
of March 5th, 2002,kand it haské twa-page documeht,
until June 17th, 20032 |

A That is correct.

Q To the best of your knowleddge, does this

document accurately depict the history and status of

the referenced account number?
A Yes, it does.
0 That account was terminated -~ it looks like

June 17th, 2003. Any idea why?

A That was -- I believe she may have gone from

the ~-~ I believe she asked to have it discontinued. I
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am not sure right now.
(Whereupon, NFG Exhibit D .was marked for
identification.)

Q vIt looks 1like NFG Exhibit’D deals with the
second floor apartment. Can you describe what that
document is? |
| A Yes. This is also an account statement for
Melissa Knight for 521 W. 1léth street,_secoﬁd'flocr.

Q It looks like the rest of the’accdﬁnt\humbef
is 55109842 |

A Yes. That is correct.

Q@  Similar to Exhibit C. Is this a document
that you prepared?

A Yes, it is.

Q It is a document that you formally prepared
in the ordinary course of your duties with National
Fuel? |

A Yes.

Q Itrlooks;as if Melissa had service on the

second floor of the premises from generally September

of 2002 to May of 20047

A That is correct.
Q¢ Do you know why service was terminated in May
of 20047

A Yes. 'The aécount was éhut off for non
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payment of the bill.

0 To the best of your knowledge, does the
document accurately’depict the history and étatus of
the referenced account number?

A Yes, it does.

{Whereupon, NFG Exhibit E was marked for
identification.)

Q Now turning to NFG Ekhibit E, it lddks like
another accoﬁnt,statement ddcument, and could you
describe that for me?

A Yes. This is also ankaccountkstatement.n

This is for Angelo Pulliam for 521 W. 16th Street, 1st

floor.
o) What time frame does that account reference?
A That would be June of 2003 through October

28th of 2004.

o Why was that account terminated?
A That account was shut dff for non payment of
the bill.

Q Again, to the best of your knowledge, does
that docunment accurately depict’the history and status
of the referenced account number? |

A Yes, it does. ;

(Whereupon, NFG Exhibit F was marked for

identification.)
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0 It looks as if NFG Exhibit F is another
account statement, although it is lacking a header.
Basically can you generally describe that document?

A This is also an account statement of Ronnie

Knight, 521 W. 16th Street, 1st floor.

Q S6 this is the same address that we have been
talking about?

p-3 Yes.

0 Itklooks like the service on the account is

indicated that it was in December 3, 2004 to April 8,

20057

A It was November. November of 2004 to Aprilks
of 2005. |

Q And why was that account terminated?

A That account was shut off, 1 believe, for non

payment also. I am sorry, no. Ronnie Knight, that was
at his reguest.

o] So in April of 2005, he asked to have the
service terminated? |

A That is correct.

o} Now, you mentioned‘that there was an account
in Buffalo for Ronnie Knight. When Qas that account
initiated?

A In Buffalo, it was initiated April 13th,

2005,
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Q So thatkis when he terminated his Erie
account and started up his Buffale account?

A That is correct.

Q Melissa Knight, her Buffaio account, when was
that terminated?

A Her account was terminated April 1st, 2005.

Q Okay. Trying to keep all of these people
straight is’sometimes difficult.
{Whereupon, NFG Exhibit G was marked for
identification.) |

NFG Exhibit G, can you generally describe

that one for me?

A Yes. It,is an account statement. It was a
theft service account for Angelo Pulliam.

Q The address is not listed but you are sure
that this is the same address? | |

A Yes. |

Q What happened there generally with theft of

service, as you can recall?

A We found that the service was on after it had

beenbdiSCOntinued and we again did shut the service off
the 13th of June, 2005. |

(whefeupon, NFG Exhibit H was marked for
identification.)

0 NFG Exhibit H is another account statement.
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Can you generally,desctibe that one? |

A That statement is for Jamie Swelling fof 521
W. 16th Street, 1st floor.

Q Okay. Is that the current account, the one
that is active right now?

A Yes, that is correct.

Q Now, the last dateée on here ié February 2006.
Do you know if there afe any changes to this statement

since then?

A Yes, there are.

Q Do you know offhand what those changes are?
A Yes. They would be a biiling.

Q Do you want to describe thdse to us?

A Yes. The account statemnent goes up to

February 3, 2006. There was a bill March Gth, 2006 for
$405‘31kand that was due March 29th, 2006. There is a
current bill for $91.70 and that is due Aprii 27, 2006.
There is a balance on the acount of $10,537.21. There
was a basic LIHEAP grant payment of $584 on the 8th of
March, 2006.

Q Okay. Is there anything else required to
make this document current with respect to the active
aCGount?

a No, not unless you lobkvat the day-to-day

meter readings.
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Q No,}I don’t think that is necessary.

JUDGE GESOFF: Let me ask a guick question.
The $584, is that deducted from the balance after or
before the $10,537 balance? |

THE WITNESS: That would be deducted before.
That would be deducted the 8th of March, 2006. At that
time, it left a balance of $10,040.20.

JUDGE GESOFF: Thank you.
BY MR. HARTZ: |

| Q Ckay. On the account statement, there are,

it looks five entries of a final bill transfer. Can
you basically tell me what those represent?

A Yes. Those represent balances that were on
the account statement that wefpreviousiy reviewed. We
did transfer those balances after we did receive the
decision from the Bureau of Consﬂmér Services.

Q Okay. Have there been any;rate payer
payments on the active account since it was opened at
the end of last year?

,Ak No, there have not.

'MR. HARTZ: I have no further gquestions for
Miss Whipple, Your Honor. |

JUDGE GESOFF: Mr.‘Swelling, do you have any
guestions for Miss Whipple pased upon what she has

testified?
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MR. SWELLING: Yes, I do.
JUDGE GESOFF: Go ahead.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. SWELLING:
Q Miss Whipple, is it pOSSible“that you could
tell me how much gas do 1 owe? Hoﬁ much gaskhave I
used since I have been living there? | | |
A It would be the ten thousand dollars that I
just Quoted. |

0 No, no, me separately. Not all of that bill

is combined. Me separately.

A You separately, based on the account
statement that you would have in your possession,
$1,701.22.

Q I don’t agree with those figures. BAlso you
said that Melissa Knight and Ronnie Knight, they have
an account in Buffalo; right?

A ; That'’s correct.k

Q | And all I am trying to say is you don’t kndw
where they live nbw, so you can’t say that when I gdt
my gas turned on that they are staying here now?

A Well, the information that we have advised
us, yes, that they were living there.

'@ When I got the gas turned on?

A That 1is correct.
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0 So if I can get in contact with Melissa and I
can get her to produce some of her pay stubs to show

that she still lives in Buffalo, would your information

be wrong?
A No.
Q How, if she lives in Buffalo and I live in

Erie? If I can get in contact with her and get her pay
stubs from her job where shé currently works, and she
has her current Buffalo address on there, and that
information would be wrong; right?
A I would need that information now at this

hearing. ’

MR. SWELLING: Okay. I’have no furﬁher
gquestions.

JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Hartz, anything else?

MR. HARTZ: No, Your Honor;’

JUDGE GESOFF: Do you want to move your
exhibits?

MR. HARTZ: Yes, please. I move that all
NFG’s Exhibit A through I be admitted, barring any
objections. | |

JUDGE GESOFF: ¢kay. Mr. Swellinq, do you
have any objection to me using the exhibits that NFG
has discussed today and have sent you and me in advance

of the hearing?
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MR. SWELLING: Yes, because that information
isn’t accurate. Miss Whipple, she wasn’t even there
when half of this wént on so she doesn’t know if it is
true or not. How would she know everything that she
said if she wasn’t theré? I mean, what information do
they have to prove that these people still;liVe there,
for what intelligence? ‘

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay, I understand your
objection is based on heresay, and these are business
records, and there is a business records exception to

the heresay rule, so I am going to deny your objection,

or overrule your objection and admit the exhibits.

(Whereupon, NFG’s Exhibits A through I were admitted

into evidence.)

What happens now, Mr. Swelling, is that the court

reporter will prépare a transcript based upon the
testimony that she has been recording today. And based
upon that and the exhibits, and‘your tesimony, and the
company’s testimony, I will write a decision. It is
called an initial decision. The court reporter has 15
business days to get me the transcript and then I have
90 days after that to write the decision. You will

receive a copy of the decision and so will Mr. Hartz.

There will be a letter that comes along with that

decision that says if either you or Mr. Hartz does not
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agree with the decision;kyou can send what are called
written exceptions to the Commission within a certain
number of days. It’s usually withih 30 days after the
date of the letter. The C6mmissicn, if it receives
exceptions, will review my decision. Sometimes it
reviews my decision whether exaeptioﬁs are filed or
not. Actually the Commission will enter what is called

a final order. You will receive a copy of that and so

‘will Mr. Hartz. If either of you doesn’t agree with

that order, it can be appealed to the Commonwealth
Court of Pennsylvania, which is an appelant court which
hears appeals of final orders of administrative
agencies such as the Public Utility Commission.

Do you have any questions about’what I just said?

MR. SWELLING: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE GESOFF: All right. Mr. Hartz, do you
wish to make any closing statement, and then Mr.
Swelling, I will let you do that?

MR. HARTZ: I have mbre in the aspect of
another item, Your Honor. I think there are
termination notices pending on this account. They are
not for the amount that we have discussed today, the
transferred accounts. What they are for is the lack of
payment on current service, which I don’t think I have

heard any objection to today. It‘s my understanding
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that termination is proper based on current émounts to
which there is no disputé‘f It may be the éasé that
this service is terminaﬁed for that, for those current
amounts, irrespective of the tréhsferred accounts.
That is more of a statement than anything else, but I
wanted to put that out there.

JUDGE GESOFF: Okay.

MR. SWELLING: Your Honor, do you have a fax

machine so that I could fax the last bill that they

sent to me where they said they wanted me to pay $9,900

and some dollars to keep the gas on?
JUDGE GESOFF: Well, I believe that you
probably got that bill. |

MR. SWELLING: He is saying that the

- termination notice is not because of that large amount,

and I called and asked for a payment plan, and they
said that they wanted that amount of money paid in
full. And there is no way possiﬁle that I can pay that
money for a gas bill,

JUDGE GESOFF: I understand. kBut Mr. Hartz
just said that they have sent the termination notice
for basically the $1700 that you‘haVe used in gas since
you moved in, since the account was set up‘in your
name.

MR. SWELLING: I don’t believe my bill was
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$1700 because he just showed my bill was $91, because,

Your Honor, I never even be there. I’m never there.

~am either working or at my friend’s. I might go home

probably twice a night, I mean twice a week. So I know
I haven’t used that much gas. It’s impossible.

JUDGE GESOFF: I understand. All,right.
Anything else, Mr. Hartz?

MR. HARTZ: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE GESOFF: Mr. Swelling, we are finished
for nbw and the next thing you will receive from me is
this decision. In the meantime, you must pay your |
current bills as they become due, otherwise you are
subject to termination.

MR, SWELLING: Okay.

JUDGE GESOFF: All right. Then the hearing
is concluded. Thank you very much. Bye-Bye.

(Whereupon, at 10:00 a.m., the hearing was concluded.)

I
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CERTIFICATE
I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter

that the foregoing proceedings were taken

- stenocgraphically by me, and thereafter reduced to

typewriting by me or under my direction; and that this

transcript is a true and accurate record to the best of
my ablllty.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

leMbv425§yr é2¢£?”¢47£h144fu¢//

Anne V. Thompson Y
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¥
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FOLDER

RAS JOHN F JR UX MARIFRANCES to EATON NICOLE K ET RAS

BRIAN J

3950 GHERRY ST O 20020207

CAMPBELL MARGARET R to ORELSKi DARRELL THCMAS |

2408 CHESTNUT 8T 0 2002-02-07 i

CHERBAN MARY TRUST to BUKOWSKI VALERIE J

4121 3ALBOA AVE 77000 2002-02-07

CHERBAN MARY TRUST to BUKOWSKI VALERIE J

4111 BALBOA AVE 77,000 20025207

ROTUNDO VICTOR S UX THERESA to ROTUNDO THERESA M
|1820w3ssT 0 20020208

PASTORE INC to PASTORE PAUL ET ANTHCNY ET DONALD

GRANDVIEW B VD 0 2002-02.08

KOWALSKI JOSEPH F UX DOROTHY K to KOWALSK! DOROTIIY K ET
COUGHLIN KARYN M

2703 CHARLOTTE ST 0 2002-02:08

FEDERAL NATIONAL MORTGAGE ASSN fo BROWN THORNTGN J UX
DOROTRY J

17 W24 ST 35000 2002-02-08

FOSCO ANN MARIE ET ANTHONY Fto FOSCO ANTHONY F JR

e i

14108 ZOAR AVE 0 2002-02-0B 4
FOSCO ANN MARIE ET ANTHONY Fto FOSCO ANTHONY F JR
ZOARAVE 0 20024208 | Affidavit
CONLEY DAVID Jto CONLEY DAVID J UX BAMB! L :
{3125 HOLMES ST 0 2002-02-08
HIEGEL LOIS H ET GECRGE L te HISEGEL GEGRGE L
1520 PROSPECT AVE 0 2002-02-08 ; 7
ERIE COUNTY TAX CLAIM BUREAU to FIZEL ENTERPRISES INC
23BE25 ST L , 2,666  2002-02-03
FIZEL ENTERPRISES INC to PULLIAM CARLOTTA :
0 Qut Claim
I238 £ 25 8T 14,900  2002-02-08 fend
’ ‘ ’ 7 ‘ 7 N . Survivarshap&
‘}5’\{ DICORPO JOSEPH J to PULLIAM ANGELO ET KNIGHT MELISSA b
{521 WISTHST 14,900 2002-02-08 , r
PRESUTTI THOMAS ET ANTOINETTE to JOHNSON WILLIAM R UX a-
JLINDA N , S . =
715 W16 ST o 22000 2052.02.08 -
T e Sl . "
[PLIZGA JOHN ET CYNTHIA to HA PHONG THI ET PHAN PHIEN THI
335F 11 ST ; 27,000 200202-08 ¢
GUTOWSKI ANTHORNY UX REGINA fo HALLMAN MARY ANN B >
ZIZE 12TH STREET 0 20029208 » oy
VENANGO LAND & FARMING CO INC to FIZEL ENTERPRISES INC
1159 £ 8TH STREET 3,405 2002-02-08 ;
| FIZEL ENTERPRISES INC to VENANGO LAND & FARMING CO INC
1153 £ 8TH STREET 3,908  2002-02-08
KRUSIEWICZ JOAN M to VENANGO LAND & FARMING GG ING
1155 £ 87H STREET 3908  2002-02.08

‘ Exhikit & /
hitp:/fwwwr eriecountveov.org/Assessm ent/Property/Transfers aspx
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Sixth ‘ day of  Fabruary in the year of our Lord
Two Tnousand and Two (2002) - .
%Eﬁtﬁﬁx‘:ﬂ FIZEL ENTEPPRISES INC., A Pennsylvania Corporgtion, cf North East,
Penrsylvania, First Party, AND ‘

. 1 .
ANSELD PULLIAM and MELISSA KNIGHT, of Erie, Pennsylvania, Sectnd Parties,

ﬁ@hi‘nzs&’tb »  Thavthe said part  of the first part, for and in consideraion of the
s of
~ Fourteen thousand nine bundred and 00/100 =cemmmomem—a-c -~{$§14,€00.00) -~~~ Dollars
lwful money of the United States, to  f£hey  in band paid by the said paties of the second part, at and before
ihe ensealng and delivery of these presents, the receipt and pavment whereof is hereby acknowledged ba g '
remised, released, and QUIT CLATMEL, and by these present do es remise, release, and QUIT CLAIM
unte the saxd part  ieg of the second part, and to their beirs and assigns forever, all that certain  PJECE
gr parcel of land situate in thet€iiy of Erie; County of Erie, and State of Pennsylvania,
taving a lot size of forty (40) feet by one hundred thirtystwo and one-half (132.3) feet,
beezring EPie County Assessment Number 16-30-26-213 and being more commonly known as ‘
€21 West 16 Street, Erie, Pennsylvania. : ;

Being the same premises as conveyed to grantor herein by deed reccrded in Erie County
Record Book 45z at Page 23/ . | |

In THitness T ereof, The said party(ies) of the first part bas/have hereunto set his/ber/their band and 5e845)
the day and year fust above written

FIZEL ENTERPRISESyINC,, PR
SIGNED, SEALED and DELIVEEED , ?/Pﬁf\rvv\—xeig /ﬁlﬂ”ﬁﬂ‘/‘f}"’ A (?%%)
z . .
{

.t

e i e
o
R ) SXDAT,
STATE OF  PENNSYLVANIA P
COUNLY OF  ERIE , 5%
On thus, the Sixth dayof  Fabruary » 2002 -
before e & Natary Public y the undersigned officer

personally appeared JENNIFER BROSTMEYER, President and Sec retary of FIZEL ENTERPRISES INC.

’ ’ ;. known to me {(or satisfactorly proven;

b the personis] whose namels) is/are subscribed Lo the wizhin mstrument snd acknowledred that he/she/they execuied
= - &

tie same for the purpose therain contaiped '
In witness waereof, I hereunto set my hand and official seal (7/ ) . -
— N vz [&@W/

/;7 P 7 )/g s . ) __ NotacaiSear
L. Lodfms £F s Lot or hereby certify that the residgnce m’%@%ﬁ%@”&ﬁ%&%ﬂ%é
; My Commission Expires Jar '
o L E 02 L : s e i
o - : Ex-4 ) B Mg{’nbnr Diar: : ,,," Stz St
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CUSTOMITI: Melissa  Xnight , INVESTIGATOR: Formal Complant D O o CZ m 2 ..~n
ACCOUNT #; 5508200-08 S21W 18th 1 11 CASE NUMBER: C-20065806 COALNDEA
| S UL ULDR
SVC MIR BILL DUE o
10 DAYS § BDG | *TYPE | CONS | DD AMT. DA™ Lrc PYMTS DATE BALANCE COMMENTS
31512062 25 0333 IE 264 783 | % 18544 | 3/28/2002 '3 18544
;&m\moow 31 0691 A 358 836 |3 25010 42072002 | $ 278 1% (514 36)1 31182002 {$ 96168 |Unpaaid final bil
don@ 28 (1846 E 155 427 |$ 120865 | 52802002 |5 14 38 ‘ $ 1,096 71 | Term nolice for 5/20
6/412002 32 008 A 162 27 1% 13307 | 62112002 3 122978
71312002 29 1051 E 43 38 |$ 4486 | 72972002 19 1,274 B4 |
87512002 33 1060 A 9 2 {% 17281 8/2712002 ' $ 1,406.64 [Budget $132
w 9/3/2002 29 | 084 E 34 4 {5 3418 9726/2002 | § {72 $ 1.540.25 {Term nolice for 9/19
| { ‘
10/312002 | 30 1133 A 39 45 |$ 3920 1012722002 % 17218 12184 9/17/2002 | '§ 1,542 44 |Term nolice for 10117
1073112002 28 1285 E 152 444 |'& 11774 | 117252002 | 3 17015 13372 1218/2002 | $ 1,542 42 |Term nolice for 11415
121312002 33 1582 A 297 839 | § 21947 | 12/26/2002 | $ 3.68 18 1.678.10 {Term notice for 12126
ngw 34 1938 E 404 187 | $ 204.17 | 1/20/2003 | 8 566 S 1,81576 |Term notice for /21
. , Term ngclice {or 2£20
- 27412003 29 2555 A 569 | 1267 1$ 414561 2/27/2003 | $ 7.54 $ 1.883.40 {Burget $160
3512003 25 3033 E 478 1289 mm I7TAB | 003 | 10.04 1% 215344 ,
! M ! _ Tern whice for 4121
: ; $ 5000 | 4/3/2003 | [tiHFAP
41202003 23 459 | A | 428 1 728 % 337231 4/28/2003 '3 (5000} </32003 |$ 2339.44 Budget roll-in
! ; y |
552003 | 33 | I3 | E 84 | €31 |3 296721 5282004 3 252544
CTYPE CODES: A - actugl Lin - Imibias 18, Tuag)

¢ *7%6 w,m/;, 1085020 -9
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CUSTOMER: Meissa Knight , INVESTIGATOR: Formal Complaint
ACCOUNT#,___ 5508200-08 521 W.161h 10 CASE NUMBER: C-20065896
Ve MR BAL DUE ‘
O DAYS | RDS | TYPE | CONS. | DD | AMT DATE LPC PYMTS DATE BALANCE COMMENTS
o “Term rolice for 6/8
51412003 kig 3763 A 40 282 13 4372 €122/2004 3 2,740.44 'Budget $215
5M7/7003 | 13 3789 FA 26 mké $ 26051 7/8/2004 S (361.713 611712003 | % m,ﬁ_m@mo Budget cancel
53128201 410/2006 -0- Frinal bill transter
! :
‘ i
; { i . e
OYPE DODES A - Astual A - kgl {Aateal
F - Fatrnaly FA- Pl iAsuas )

T Cuslamer

AL - Adjusiment
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ncm.__.cEEx g&amm Knight INVESTIGATOR: Formal Complaint VO LAA LA L
ACCOUNT #: £510084-CF 521 W 16th 21 CASE NUMBER: C-20055896 UULU
SVC MIR BILL DUE T d Or. Y
ite) DAYS | RDG | *TYPE | CONS | DD AMT DATE Bie PYMTS DATE | BALANCE COMMENITS
9/3/2002 32 9578 B 33 4 |$ 4000| 92612002 3 49.49 | 8/23/2002 | % 232.63
1032602 30 G721 A 143 45 1'% 133.40 | 10/272002 3 5LB0 1 9/262002 % 31432
»,wiuo%, 28 0822 E 101 444 |'$ 097 54 | 11/25/2002 $ 119451 108312002 |3 20241 |
1200002 | 33 $050 A 228 839 |'$ 203.65 | 12/26/2032 | ' § 49605 {Term nolice for *2/26
| 162003 34 0276 E 226 1167 {$ 202.01 | 1292003 |3 7.44 $ 70551 |Term rotce for /21
S\ | |
9/ 21200 24 0606 A 330 1267 {$ 20227 2/27/2003 | % 1047 % 1,008.25 Term nolice for 2/20
1oy - ; , ‘,
m 31512003 28 0900 E 294 | 1288 {$ 28219 | I30/2003 | % 1485 1% 1,305.30 {Term rolce for 3/20
B amoona 28 1023 A 123 728 |5 1258811 4/232003 1S 19.08 $ 1,450.00
o ;
5512053 33 1188 £ 183 631 |8 164.32| 5/28/2003 $ BOOOD| 5/6/2002 {$ 1.014.52 |CRISIS
mw , Term notice for 7714
| BMZ003 30 273 A g3 282 1§ 10317 6/29/2003 $ 26200 | 5212003 |$  325.69 |LIHEAP
o _
o u&moom 29 1316 E 37 1% 480861 7/20/2003 |$ 87465 {Term nolice for 8/14
ot A
vw, 8542003 33 1365 A 50 4 1% 53261 8272003 $ 93781
&1 8/3/2003 29 1397 E 31 8 1% 45531 97282003 1% 103471 82912003 15 8BO27
fba HY2I2003 29 1432 1 A 55 121 1% 7003 w0703 1S 108813 103171 9472003 1S 88061 ITarm notice for 11411
B o 1 ] ,
W 073172003 | 20 1562 E 111 388 1% 13085 | 114252003 $ 59086
~. ‘
id , w i .
%ﬁ%m SUDES AL Actyal 1A ~Indigh fActual
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n&avdm:“ Melissa  Kright INVESTIGATOR: ,wo:sﬁ Comptlaint S
ACCOUNTH: 561098405 - CASE RUMBER: C-20065896
SYC | MTR , BILL DUE |

..... 10 DAYS | RDG | IYPE | CONS | DD AMT DATE LPC | PYMTS DATE DALANCE COMMENTS
12/3/2003 | 33 | 1715 A 152 | 649 |$ 168.29 | 12/28/2003 1347 1§ B0.CO | 11/21/2003 | § 1,122.32 {Term 8:,8 for ﬁu
1/6/2004 34| 1948 E 233 | 1037 | § 250.37 | 112972004 15.70 $ +,388.39 |Term notice for 2/13
20412004 20 | u.km A 207 | 1351 m@ 319.44 | 2129/2004 19 45 § 1,727.28 |Term notice for 3/15

004 29 2467 | E 222 | 1019 |5 m,na.,ﬁH 3/29/2004 2424 $ m,ooﬁ,mw [Term notce for 4113
4752004 | 32 2555 A 88 884 |$ 109.84 | 42772004 Wm 241177

514/2004 29 2669 E 114 | 457 |$ 13527 | si27/2004 § 56500 Hi6I20M4 w $ 68204 |LIMEAP

5i17/2004 { 13 | 2716 FA 47 B8 |$ 580G 6712004 ‘s 1,741.03 [SONP 5/17

|5 ﬁw:.cw 6412004 -0- Final bl ransfer
w
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CUSTOMEN; Angelo _Puliiam B INVESTIGATOR: Formal Complaint “H O~! Dﬁ D
ACCOUNT #; 5707104-07_ 521 W. 16%h 11, CASE NUMBER; C-2C065898 ,
wC MTR BILL DUE IR i |
TO DAYS | RDG | *TYPE | CONS | DD | AMT DATE 1LPC . PYMTS DATE BALANCE | COMMENTS
1312003 1} 16 | 3808 | IE | 19 13 |'% 2411 ] 7/29/2003 | § 2411
B/52003 | 33 3845 | A ag 4 |$ 48.04| 8272003 |3 036 $ 7851
032003 | 29 3874 E 28 1 8|S 2087 9/28/2003 |3 08 : $ 113456 | :
% ; L . Term notice fo- 10/17
1OM2003 | 29 3949 A 75 121 |$ 8776 | 102772003 {§ 2196 | § (1,351.84) 902003 |$ 1,575 02 |Final bil lansfer
L |10P12003) 29 | 421 | E 172 1 308 |5 18368 | 11/25/2003 $ 175800
ol 12132003 | 33 4368 A 247 640 |3 147.53 | 12/28/2003 $ 1,802.90 |iudgel $134
T 16004 34 4787 | E 419 1037 | $ 244.54 | 12972004 |5 1.86 | $ 2,028.56 {Term nobice for 1/22
LS . .
Bl 2arz004 29 6237 A 450 | 1351 | $ 26549 | 2/29/2004 |3 387 , $ 2,186.23 {Term notice for 2/13
o : : U = . {Term nolice for 3/18
ki | 1S 84.00] 2111/2c04 LIHEAP
A 31412004 29 5613 £ 376 | 1019 |3 23034 | 3/29/2004 $  (84.00) 2/11i2004 |$ 2,300.23 [Budge! foll-n
) U ] .
S , ‘ . : .
o | 4512004 32 8050 A 437 884 |$ 267.20 | 4/27/2004 , ' $ 2,434 23 {Term rotce for 4/19
© : = : _ ! : , ! Budgst $145
> ¥o004 | 29 B743 E 1893 | 457 |$ 12232 | 5/27/2004 $ 30000 4772004 $ 227923 CRISIS
e . iTerrm rolica for 5720
& | /312004 30 5442 A 169 | 120 |$ 9407 | 6/28/2004 $ 242423
] | 6437 | ADJ | 25 | |3 1543 | 8125/2004 Term notice for 7/
WJ 2004 | 28 G463 E 51 €4 |5 26691 7/25/2004 13 2,538 23 {Budget $114
,W 81512004 34 3450 A 23 3 {$% 14951 8252004 $  145.231 70/2004 | § 250700
® arzotd | 27 5488 E 38 33 13 .M,W,wmf 9/27/2004 v § 252100 {Tarm nolice for 3117
2 ; e
wv *TYPE CODES: A - Actuat 1A - Imliat {Aciualy
m/.... , £ - Esthinals FA « Fal {Actuai)

C - Customer ADJ - Adjustoent
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CUSTOMER:

Angelo  Puiliam INVESTIGATOR: Formal Complaint
ACCOUNT #: E707104-07 CASE NUMBER: C-20065895
Ve M1R TBILL DU ’ o
TQ DAYS | roG | TvpE | cons | po | AmT DATH 1pC PYMIS PATE BALANCE COMMINTS
10/4/2004 | 33 | 6500 E 2 97 |$ 597 | 10262004 |5 12.50 |'$ 2,747 50 |Term notice for *0/18
$ 51.00 | 10202004 LIHEAP
| | $  (51.00)] 10120/2004 | budget rell-in
A‘NS& 24 6615 | FA | 115 | 297 |$ 5371 11/18/2004 | $ 121.71| 10282004 | 5 2,676 50 |{Budge! cance
| | | SONP 16/28
$ 2,679.50 | 1/10/2006 | 0. |Final bill transfer
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CUSTOMER: Ronnie  <night INVESTIGATOR: Formal Complant
ACCOUNT i 593488110 521W. Amﬁj 1 CASE NUMBER: O‘Mwommmmm
VT MR | BILL DUE: ; ,
70 DAYS | RDG | “YPE | cons | pm AMT DATE e | pymts DATE | BALANCE COMMENTS

127312004 3 £B62 A 247 678 | % 28912 | 1212772034 {$ 28812

1512005 33 1279 E 417 1054 1§ 477 98 | 1/30/2005 $ 285001 12005 |5 48211 |LIHEAP

21312005 29 1172 A 493 1195 | & 562.77 M.\Mw\moom $ ({4488

m‘oom 29 8186 £ 414 1053 | § 47483 | 3/20/2005 3 ,.,_.mwm,mw‘ Budget $255
_ | 612005 33 442 A 256 1015 | $-29941 | 4/28/2005 1% 1,554.88 (Terri notce for 4/21
< | | o
ol werees | 2 edss5 | FE 13 M % 1541 57212005 S (264 24j] A4/8/2005 |3 1,834 53 |Budge! canzel
s $ 1834531 4/10/2006 | -0-  Final bill ransfer
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ACCOUNT STATEMENT
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CCUSTOMER: Angelo  Pullism {thef) INVESTIGATOR:
CACCOUNT I mowomh,ﬂm‘ﬁ CASE NUMBER: ﬂlmoommmmm
SV MTR SBILL DU )
TO PAS L RDG ] TYPE | CONS | DD AMT DATE LPC PYMIS DATE BALANCE COMMENTS
) ) 1 .
51412005 | 14 | 8812 | ADJ | 5 292 1% 1182 $ 1192
61312005 30 B518 ADJ 6 299 1'% 1956 $ 3148
m&moam , 10 8519 ADJ 1 0 $ 525 w:m%oom | % 3873 ;
. $ 3373 171022008 -0- Trans final bif
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ACCOUNT STATEMENT

a1

CUSTOMER: Jamie  Swelling : INVESTIGATOR: Formal Complaint
ACCOUNT # 6065688-03 521 W. 16th_1il CASE NUMBER: C-20065896
Ve MR T | [TBIL | DUE . T
TO | DAYS | RDG | *ryeE | CONS | DD AMT. | DATR LrC PYMTS DATE i BALANCE COMMENTS
| 1032005 | 26 | o027 | 1a | 27 | 33 |$ 4665 101262005 s 4665
1112005 | 29 | 0172 | E | 145 | 356 |5 20425 | 12242008 | | $ 25090
1480005 1 31 | o966 | A 94 634 |5 16827 | 12/27/2005 | % 41947
152006 | 34 | 0008 E | 432 | 1179 |$ 71546 | 1/20:2006 | | 5 113463
' $ {38.73)] 1/10/2006 Fina bl transfer
$ (3,128.20)) 171012005 - AFma’ bilf tansfer
$ {1,74103)] 1/10/2008 Fina bill transter
s , R , § (2,679.50)] 1/10/2006 ! Fina bill transfer
G 232006 | 29 f o732 | oA | 34 800 |$ 6958 | 2/2B/2006 $ (1.834.53)] 1/10/2006  $10,624.20 |Fina bil transfer
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BCS Number:
Investigstor:
Account Number:

Customer Namae:
Service Address:
Decision lssued?

Oral/Written:
Heading Dati:

Resolution:

L
(&)
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PA. PUBLIC UTILITY comm:sssd’
BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES
CASE DECISION

1578648 ‘  Case Closed On: 20050105

GORENGC, JOAN
0083 - NFG (NATIONAL FUEL GAS DISTR%BUT ON

605558853 CORP)

KNIGHT,

MELI/RO SWELLING JAMIE/PULLIAM A :

521 W 151H 8TREET Total Balance: - 9B39.15
18T FLOOR - Date of Accet Balance: '
ERIE, PA 15502 ,

Y ‘ ‘ Violation: NO

w ‘ Chan 56164 Other;

Section/Rule;

TRANS TO INVES VIA MNG. JEG CO REP L WATKINS ..DEC iSSUED. CLOSE JEG
DEC BRIEFLY STATED:THEREFORE IT 18 DECIDED. 1) THAT THE INFORMAL
COMPLAINT OF JAMIE SWELLING IS DISMISSED 2y THAT IT HAS BEEN
VERFIED BY NATIONAL FUEL GAS DISTRIBUTION CORP. THAT ANGELO
PULLIAM HAS BEEN AND IS STILL RESIDING AT THE PROPERTY. MR. ANGELO
PULLIAM 1S JOINTLY AND SEVERALLY RESPONSIBLE FOR THE ACCOUNTS
THAT ACCUMULATED WHILE HE WAS AT THE PROPERTY BENEFITING FROM
THE SERVICES AS FOLLOWS: A) SERVICES FOR THE £21 W 1TH STREET 2ND
FLOOR ERIE PA FROM 2/18/02-5/17/05 WHILE SERVICES WERE N THE NAME OF
MELISSA KNIGHT. (LISTED ON DEED AS JOINT CWNER WITH ANGELO PULLIAM).
*”}‘ STSTANDING BALANCE $1,741.03. B) SERVICES AT 521 W 18TH STREET 18T
OOR FRIE PA FROM 2/8102-6/17/63 WHILE SERVICES WERE IN THE NAME OF

D O C U M E N LISSA KNIGHT (LISTED ON DEED AS JOINT OWNER WITH ANGELO PULI IAM;

FOLDE

out'blank

TETANDING BALANCE $3,128.20 C) SERVICES AT 521 W 16TH STREET 18T
rLC)CDR ERIE PA FROM 671 {103 10128104 ACCOUNT WAS IN THE NAME OF
ANGELO - PULLIAM. THE OUTSTANDING ACCOUNT BALANCE IS 32 67550 D)
SERVICES AT 521 W 18 TH STREET 18T FLOOR ERIE PA FROM 11/2/04-4/8/05
WHILE THC ACCOUNT WAS IN THE NAME OF RONNIE KNIGHT (MELISSA
KNIGHT'S BROTHER). THE CUTSTANDING ACCOUNT BA‘LANCE 15 $1,834.53. D)

P f LR A

SERVICES DISCOVERED AS POSSIBLE THEFT ON 6/13/05 IN THE AMOUNT OF

536.75. E} SERVICES AT 521 W 16TH STREET 1ST FLOOR ERIE PA FROM 9/7/05 -
WHILE THE ACCOUNT WAS IN THE NAME OF JAMIE SWELLAND AND THE
COMPANY VERIFIED THAT MR. ANGELO PULLIAM WAS STILL BENEFITING FROM
THE SERVICES. THE ACCOUNT BALANCE FOR MR. SWELLAND AS CF THE DATE
OF THIS DECISION IS CURRENTLY $412.17. 3} THAT THE ACCCUNT SHALL BE
ESTABLISHED IN THE FOLLCWING NAMES SINCE ALL PARTIES INVOLVED HAVE
JOINTLY AND SEVERALLY BENEFITED FROM THE SERVICES AT THE PROPERTY
AS ABOVE DEFINED: JAMIE SWELLING; ANGELO PULLIAM; MELISSA KNIGHT,

AND RONNIE KNIGHT 4) THAT IF A NEW PAPTY APPL ?ES FOR SERVICE THE
COMPANY MAY REQUEST VALID DOCUMENTATION PRIOR TC ESTABLISHING
SERVICE THE COMPANY MAY ALSO INV’E%"TGATE IF ANY OF THE ABOVE
WouLD C-}l ILL BENEFIT FROM THE SERVICES. IF ANY OF THF ABOVE PARTIFS
ARE STiLL RESIDING AT THE PROPERTY THE COMPANY MAY APPLY THE NEW
NAME 10 THE ACCOUNT AS JCINTLY AND SEVERALLY RESPONSIBLE FOR THE
ACZOUNT AND MONIES OWED ON THE ACCOUNT. 5; THAT THE LAST
CUSTOMER PAYMENT ON THIS ACCOUNT WAS ON 7/20/04 IN THE AMOUNT OF
$14523, THE CUSTOMER'S HAVE NOT MADE A GOOD FAITH ATTEMPTTO
MAKE CUSTOMER FAYMENTS ON THE ACCOUNT. 5) THAT JAMIE SWELLING,
ANGELO PULLIAM, MELISSA KNIGHT AND RONNIE KNIGHT SHALL PAY $3,000.00
WATHIN TWENTY (20) DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS DECISION TO PREVENT THE
TERMINATION OF SERVICES. 7; THAT THE CUSTOMER'S SHALL ALSO PAY A

wre Eanivic I (- %«z}»i&sj’{:‘w 5. 22412006
< , |



Letter Description:

PAR Duscription:

Page3ofS

vANGE' C PULLIAM, VFI ISSA FNIGHT AND RONNIE KNIGHT SHALL PAY $3,000.00

WITHIN TWENTY (20) DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS DECISICN TO PREVENT THE
TERMNATION OF SERVICES, 7) THAT THE CUSTOMER'S EHALL ALSO PAY A
SECURITY GEFOSIT IN THE AMOUNT OF $530 00 AS FOLLGWS: $345 00 WITHIN
TWENTY (20) DAYS OF [HE DATE OF THIS DEGISION. PAY 4 OF THE DEPOST,
$172.50 WITHIN SIXTY (80) DA‘YS OF THE DATE OF THIS DECISION AND PAY THE
REMANING BALANC

No. 2's (OFFS) - To have Service Restored Pay:

No. 3's {(REMEDS)
Terms: Beginging:

Special Budget or Optional Payment Amaunt~
Regular Budget Amount:

Plus Payment Toward Arrears;

Final Bill Monthly Payment:

Current Bill Monthly Payment:

End of Month Payment:

Billing Date:
Reconnect Amt:
Payment Amt:

PUC Fax Nbr:
Times Sent:

about blank

i

<« To Keep Servics on Pay: By:
717 7876841 o
1 Times Faxed: o
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